Oliver Community Arts Council Newsletter
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FALL ART SHOW
[image: image33.png]



This year the Fall Art Show attracted its largest number of entries, 103.  All entries were for sale and a number were purchased, especially by visitors from Sunday’s Festival of the Grape.

Winners were as follows (* sold at show):

BEST EMERGING ARTIST:

Aria Janow (painting): Autumn Leaves
PAINTING:

1st: John Salsnek for Last Leaves* /  2nd: Marion Trimble for Madden Walk  / 3rd: Corinne Desampaio for Untitled.
PHOTOGRAPHY:

1st: Merle Somerville for Autumn at Black Sage* / 2nd: Merle Somerville for Autumn in Naramata / 3rd: Diana McKinnon for Relic.
NEW MEDIA:

1st: Ellen Cote (collage) for Autumn Memories* / 2nd: Thea Haubrich (encaustic art) for Rhapsody in Purple / 3rd: Marion Trimble (collage) for Falling Leaves.
3-D:

1st: Donna McLean (pine needle basketry) for Nature’s Fallen Beauty* / 2nd: Donna McLean (pine needle basketry) for Nature’s Masterpiece* / 3rd: Damien Brazeau (leatherwork) for Autumn Masks*.
FIBRE ARTS:

1st: Kim Wanner (quilting) for Snippets of Autumn* / 2nd: Dianne Birnie (quilting) for Pomegranates / 3rd: Enid Baker (quilting) for Drum Bridge at Ido.
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    LET’S BE JAMMIN’
Join the Arts Council every fourth Monday of the month to promote community arts news and connect with other artists.  Share your opinions with the OCAC board.

    Arts Jams:  Monday October 26 and Monday November 23, 2009.

    Time:  9:30 a.m. at the Quail’s Nest Arts Centre, 34274 – 95 Street, Oliver.      
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ARTS COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP
The Oliver Community Arts Council (OCAC) fiscal and membership year has changed to January 1st - December 31st.  Please renew your membership or purchase a new membership and support your local Arts Council.  Membership fees are listed on the last page of this newsletter.
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  SOUTH OKANAGAN CONCERT SOCIETY
by Marion Boyd

The South Okanagan Concert Society executive are very pleased to be able to present four outstanding concerts this season:

· Friday, October 30th ,2009 ‘Due Affinite’ with Canadians Nadina Mackie Jackson on the bassoon and Guy Few on the trumpet and piano.  They play with polished tone and infectious high spirits.

· Friday, November 27th ,2009 ‘Calvin Dyck & the Golden Violin’.  This is a multi-dimensional show with a fascinating story, colourful costumes, imaginative visual backdrops and stirring music.  Accomplished pianist and fellow entertainer Betty Suderman, joins Dyck to lead the audience on a musical and legendary journey of the Golden Violin that moves around the world from glittering Paris to gypsy encampments.

· Friday, February 5th, 2010 ‘Ezeadi Onukwulu & the One Human Race Band’ will perform African world music fusion described as African spirituals with a contemporary dance twist full of joy and diversity.

· Friday, March 5th, 2010 ‘Vancouver Chamber Choir’ with all twenty singers out to display the exceptional choral quality that has gained them international distinction.  Their concerts encompass a wide range of music from chant to folk song, traditional to avant-garde, a cappella to orchestra, to jazz.

All performances take place at 8:00 pm at Venables Auditorium, Oliver.  Four admission flex tickets, representing outstanding value and wonderful evenings of fine music, are on sale now at Imperial Office Pro in Osoyoos and Miss Molly’s Quilt Shoppe in Oliver or at the door. Single admissions are $20 and students 17 and under are free.  

For more information contact Janet at 250-495-6487 or Catherine at 250-498-3246.                                                                                                                                                           
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   OLIVER SAGEBRUSHERS
             by Sally Franks: 250-498-0104
The Oliver Sagebrushers meet every Tuesday from 8:45 to 12 noon, September through June at the Quail’s Nest Arts Centre, 34274 – 95th Street.
Membership fee is $50.00 per year.

The Fall session started on September 15th with a free painting day and a survey of what the artists would like in the future.  Our first workshop was with Marion Trimble teaching acrylic with a prepared canvas and/or board coated with burnt sienna - an amazing process and a delightful teacher.

Future workshops will be:

· paper making with Marion Trimble;

· demo and lesson with Michael Jordan;

· watercolour classes with Janice Cornett-Ching;

· acrylics with Barb Hofer.

We encourage new members to come out, observe and meet the club members.  We are always happy to have ‘newbies’ or advanced artists as we all work together to encourage each other.  For information on classes contact Sally at 250-498-0104.
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       FRIENDS of the LIBRARY
The Oliver Library web site: www.orl.bc.ca
Membership is $5.00 adults / $3.00 students & seniors.  For further information contact:

Friends of the Oliver Library, Box 758, Oliver, B.C.  V0H 1T0
The purpose for Oliver’s ‘Friends of the Library’ is to stimulate the use of the library’s resources and services, to raise funds for the library and to focus public attention on the library and its needs.  The goal is to make the Oliver Library a place of great pride in the community.  Profits from their annual used book sale go towards the library’s reading programs.
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DESERT SAGE SPINNERS & WEAVERS
by Ewa Ardiel
We meet every Thursday from 9:30 am to 2:30 pm at the south (stage end) of the Oliver Community Hall from September to June.  Every 2ndThursday is a meeting starting at 10:00 am.  Please feel free to drop in and discover a new craft. Membership is $35 annually.

For info call: President-Gail Erickson 250-498-4959 or Vice Pres.-Karen Bennett 250-497-5135

This Fall got off to a quick start with the guild hosting a ‘Silk Dyeing’ workshop at the Quail’s Nest on September 26 & 27.  The workshop was a great success with many beautiful pieces dyed and spun.  Thanks to the Oliver Arts Council for providing grant assistance for this workshop.

National Spinning & Weaving week is October 5 to 11.  This celebration reflects the truly international traditions of our crafts.  When humans began to make tools and develop skills for survival, making garments and useful objects became increasingly important.  Different cultures have developed techniques and special textiles unique to their areas, influencing each succeeding generation.
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OLIVER HANDBELL RINGERS
By Cliff Gay

Did you know that the technical name for bell-ringing is ‘campanology’? This comes from the old French word “campagne” meaning the fields or countryside.  In medieval times, the bells from a church could be heard from far away, calling everyone to stop work and pray at certain times of the day.  Handbell ringing is also part of campanology in that steeple bellringers had to practice their peals regularly.  It was noisy, hard work and impractical to begin swinging, then stop to correct errors in a phrase.  After all, those bells weighed from hundreds of pounds to many tons, so handbells were made to be a practice tool and later became an instrument in their own right.
Together with our junior group, the Joybells, and the singing group ‘Songburst’, the Ringers will be presenting “We Wish You Christmas” at the Oliver Alliance Church on Saturday, December 5th at 7:30 pm and Sunday, December 6th at 2:30 pm.  Admission is free but an offering would be appreciated to offset our costs.  The church auditorium seats over 300 people and we look forward to seeing you there and wishing you a traditional “Merry Christmas”.
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POTTERS, PHOTOGRAPHERS & POETS
Calling all Potters, Photographers and Poets!  The Oliver Community Arts Council hopes to foster three new arts groups this year.  Over the years, several locals have expressed interest in pottery, photography or writing but no groups exist to support their creative endeavours and no single individual has taken on the task of starting a group from scratch.  To meet the need, the OCAC would like to take on a facilitative role in getting these groups started.

The Arts Council is putting out a call to any people wishing to join a pottery, photography or writing group to add their names to a contact list.  The Arts Council hopes to co-ordinate an introductory meeting for each group, with the hope of “seeding” each new group with arts council members who have special talent in the art form.  These facilitators could provide some basic artistic instruction or offer guidance in starting a new club.

Currently member groups include the Desert Sage Spinners & Weavers, DoubleO Quilters, Federation of Canadian Artists, Friends of the Oliver Library, Oliver Arts & Crafts Sale, Oliver Country Market A-Fair, Oliver Sagebrushers, Sage Valley Voices Community Choir, South Okanagan Amateur Players and South Okanagan Concert Society.  Other ideas for arts groups are also welcome.

Please contact the Oliver Community Arts Council at OCAC, Box 1711, Oliver, B.C. V0H 1T0 or email us at: olivercac@gmail.com if you are interested in being part of a brand new arts group!
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DOUBLE ‘O’ QUILTERS
       by Freda McLean
Every 2nd Monday of the month is our meeting commencing at 9:00 am / Every 4th Monday of the month is a workshop day commencing at 9:00 am 

/ Every Wednesday from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm we have drop-in days.

All events at the Oliver Community Hall (south stage end) from September to June.  Membership $40 annually.
The Double ‘O’ Quilters are a non-profit organization dedicated to the pursuit of promoting the art of quilting in the community of Oliver.  We are members of the Canadian Quilting Association.  We have nearly 100 members in our group and we welcome anyone interested in joining us.  This will be an exciting year for us as next May we will be hosting the ‘Gathering of the Guilds’ in Oliver. 

Upcoming Monday workshops are $15.00 each and include:

· Colourwash wreath with Carol Lezinski of Summerland Oct.26.

· Drawing for Quilters with Marianne Parsons Nov.23.

· Dream Landscapes January 25, 2010.

Upcoming Wednesday workshops are:

· Fresh & Refresh with Kathy Kirby for beginners or as a refresher course October 7, 21 and November 4, 18 from 9:00 am to noon.  Total cost $30.00.

· Double Wedding Ring with Marianne Saunders November 4 from 10:00 am to noon; January 13, February 10 and March 10 from 10:00 am to 11:00 am.  Total Cost $15.00.

· Machine Quilting with Colleen Baptiste November 25 and January 27 from 9:00 am to noon.  Total Cost $15.00.

Every Wednesday is drop in day but you do not need to take a workshop to come and participate.  The room opens at 8:30 am and closes at 3:00 pm.  Every 2nd Wednesday is ‘Demo Day’ and ‘Soup Day’ and every 4th Wednesday is for ‘Creative Minds Cookie Tin Exchange’ as well as ‘Outreach Quilting’.  We will be closed November 11th.
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     PAW PRINTS STUDIO & GALLERY  [image: image17.png]
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12th Annual Open House, sale and exhibition by John Salsnek – Everyone Welcome!

Sunday, November 1st, 2009 11:00 am to 7:00 pm

148 Carr Crescent, Willowbrook Valley, Oliver, B.C.
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HANDWORKS GALLERY

Main Street in Oliver.  Owner/Operator Esther Brown. Phone 250-498-6388
October hours are 11:00 am to 3:00 pm Wednesday to Saturday.
November, December hours are 10:00 am to 4:30 pm Tuesday to Saturday
Handworks Exhibit Schedule:

NOVEMBER – Rip Off artists with their individual representations of Georgia O’Keefe’s painting of tulips. Meet the artists reception is Friday, Nov. 6 from 2 – 4 pm.  This reception will also include a book launch.  Local resident Dan Neil has written “Flight of the Dragonfly”, a Canadian historical novel which has recently been published.  Dan will have books for sale and will be available for signing during the reception.
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SAGE VALLEY VOICES CHOIR


            by Heather Fink
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 JOY

Join the Sage Valley Voices Choir at their

MERRY CHRISTMAS CONCERTS

Saturday, December 12 at 7:00 pm

Sunday, December 13 at 2:30 pm

Oliver United Church: 9915 - 358th Ave., Oliver

$5.00 donation gratefully accepted and

items for the Oliver Food Bank greatly appreciated.
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  ARTS & CRAFTS FAIR  [image: image26.png]



33rd Annual Oliver Arts & Crafts Fair

Oliver Community Centre – 79th Street, Oliver
Friday, November 20th: 10:00 am to 8:00 pm

Saturday, November 21st: 10:00 am to 4:00 pm
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An old fashioned pre-Christmas gift market[image: image28.jpg]



This year will feature several new artisans.
Hourly draws and goodies available from the kitchen.  
Free admission.

For more information and table rental contact:

Jen at 250-498-6649 or email: jennja@telus.net
Creative Minds

Published 3 times a year by the Oliver community Arts Council

P.O. Box 1711

Quail’s Nest Arts Centre,

34274 – 95th Street,

Oliver, B.C.  V0H 1T0

Phone:  250-485-0088

Website: www.OliverArtsCouncil.org
Membership in the Oliver Arts Council:

$15.00  Individuals

$20.00  Families

$30.00 Member Groups

$40.00 Businesses

Please submit news items, articles and events by the end of

January, May and September

to the editor Lynn Bremmer:  Bremmer@MtKobau.bc.ca  or telephone:  250-498-4781

Oliver Arts Council executive:

President: Esther Brown  250-498-6388  email: craftpot@telus.net
Vice President: Stephanie Salsnek 250-498-4732  email: paw-prints@telus.net
Secretary:  Penelope Johnson  250-498-0183  email: reidjohn@vip.net
Treasurer:  Jack Bennest 250-498-0753   email: jbennest@telus.net
Thanks to all who contributed to Creative Minds as well as:
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